City of Greensboro
AN North Carolina

April 25,2014

Phongsavanh Oriental Market
Keodaoheuang Phongsavanh T/A
1901 Hardie Street

Greensboro, NC 27403

RE:  2013-2014 Privilege License #296810 — Phongsavanh Oriental Market
1810 Coliseum Blvd, Greensboro, NC 27403 .

Dear Sir:

The City of Greensboro has documented activities between March 6 and April 24, 2014 at Phongsavanh Orientai Market
located at 1810 Coliseum Blvd, Greensboro, NC 27403. Specifically the premises are in violation of privilege license and
zoning requirements in the City of Greensboro. It is apparent the premises is permitting illegal gambling, illegal sports betting,
possession and sale of Schedule I and VI narcotics, possession of drug paraphernalia, and permitted acts of Felony Conspiracy.
City Officials determine that this location does not comply with the requirements of Chapter 13 and Chapter 30 of the
Greensboro Code of Ordinances. Therefore the continued operation of Phongsavanh Oriental Market is unlawful and/or
impermissible under Chapter 14 and Chapter 90 of the NC General Statutes.

In accordance with Chapter 13, Section 48 and Chapter 30-8-3(b) of the Greensboro Code of Ordinance, this notice is to advise
you that Privilege License #296810, operating as a food/grocery store business, is revoked. The revocation is based upon the
fact you are conducting a business activity pursuant to your Privilege License which activity is prohibited or unlawful under the
state law, which is in violation of Chapter 13, Section 48 and Chapter 30-8-3(b) of the Greensboro Code of Ordinance, and is
referenced in Chapter 14 and Chapter 90 of the NC General Statutes.

Without a valid Privilege License you may not operate Phongsavanh Oriental Market, or any similar business, at 1810 Coliseum
Blvd, Greensboro, NC 27403, or at any other location within Greensboro City Limits. Upon receipt of this letter and in the
absence of your appeal of this revocation, you must immediately discontinue all Phongsavanh Oriental Market business
operations and all similar (unlicensed) business operations of every kind and name, within Greensboro City limits.

If you choose to appeal this revocation, you have seven (7) days in which to file an appeal to the Tax Collector and request a
hearing before the Board of Adjustment along with a $200 administrative filing fee, with or without legal counsel, for the
purpose of presenting any evidence relevant to the revocation. Your right to appeal will be forfeited if your hearing request is
not received within the specified time period. Your notice of appeal and request for hearing should be sent to:

BY U. S. MAIL BY COURIER OR HAND DELIVERY
Post Office Box 3136 Room UG11, 300 West Washington Street
Greensboro, N. C. 27402 Greensboro, N. C. 27401

Sincerely,

b)/um C hwddrtr
Teresa Childress, Tax Collector
CC: City Attorney

Finance Director

Police Department
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